
        Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

          Patchwork Update 
                   October 2020  

 

 

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter’s creativity, sharing quilting 

knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and contributing to the community. 

  

Note from the President 
 

Dear members, 

 

Not much to put in the newsletter this month. We are certainly having a hard time with 

meetings with Covid and then the threat of a bad storm!  

The Board did meet and we discussed the Quilters', Crafters', and Seamstresses Sale. For 

those of you who don't know, it will be Saturday, Sept. 26 from 8 to 1 out at Little Bear. 

You can bring things out Friday night but, we cannot set up until Saturday morning. Please 

plan on spending at least an hour helping with sales. Everyone needs to pick up any 

leftover items by 1:30. The sale will take the place of the Sept. 21st Club meeting.   

It is that time of year again when we must think of nominations of officers. We need a 

President, Secretary, Treasurer and someone to do the newsletter.  Please think about if 

you are willing to put in the time these offices require. 

 

Deb O'Grady 

 

Results from the garage sale will be announced at the meeting on Oct. 5th. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

2020 CHQ Board 
 
President ---------------- Deb O’Grady 
Vice Pres ----------------- Carole Gardner 
 ------------------------------ Sue Frerich 
 ------------------------------ Debbie Baldwin 
Secretary ---------------- Mary Ellen Little 
Treasurer ---------------- Donna Dolan 
Quilt Show Chair ----- Cynthia Helmer 
Greeter ------------------- Donna Fisher 
New Members --------- Helen Jarvis 
Librarian ----------------- Joyce Holub 
Socials -------------------- Mary Jo Hamilton 
Newsletter  ------------- Linda Brunner 
Photographer ---------- Nicki Reitmeyer 
Webmistress ----------- Judy Gilmore 
Facebook ---------------- Sue Frerich 
Community Quilts --- Donna Dolan 
 ------------------------------ Debbie Przymus 
 ------------------------------ Char Nolan 
Round Tuit ------------- Di Wilsey Geer 
 

 
 
 
 

Needed 

New Board Members 
 

It is that time again to decided 

which office you would like to 

hold.  We will be accepting 

nominations at the Oct. 5th 

meeting.   

Our 2020 Board has done a 

magnificent job during this time 

and they deserve a big round of 

applause.   But it is time for 

someone else to take over each job.  

If you are thinking about a 

position, please feel free to talk to 

the person doing that job now. 

 

Please consider volunteering for a 

position on the Board.   

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

In September we spent 

$192 on Community 

quilts. 

https://www.blakemansewvac.com/


Club Calendar for the remainder of 2020 
 
Mon. 10/5 Club Meeting Church 7 pm – 9 pm 

     Linda Brunner, Scrap quilts trunk show 

     Turn in your “Challenge Quilt – Wings” 

 

Mon. 10/19 Club Meeting Church 7 pm – 9 pm 

     Vi Colombe, Star quilts & trunk show 

View Challenge Quilts 

 

Mon. 11/2 Club Meeting Church 7 pm – 9 pm 

     Robin Dempsey, Modern Art Quilts  

     View Challenge Quilts & Vote on your favorite. 

     Prizes will be awarded.    

 

 

Mon 11/16 Club Meeting Church 7 pm – 9 pm 

     Susan Vencenzes, Dalton Abby slide presentation 

 

Mon 12/7 Club Meeting Church 7 pm – 9 pm 

     Club Christmas Party 

     Stay tuned for details 

 

Please note that all safety guidelines will be followed during our meeting, social 

distancing & wearing masks.  Also, watch your emails for updates on meetings. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Thinking of you. 

 
Please keep the following members in your thoughts & prayers. 

 

Mary Ellen – Knee replacement 

Cynthia Helmer – Hip replacement 

Nancy Krois – Loss of husband 

Peg Edwards – Loss of Husband  

Jeannie Smith – Cancer  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



It’s time to renew your Club membership for 2021 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

A-Round-Tuit Program 

 
With the onset of COVID-19, many of you have possibly discovered unfinished projects and 

proceeded to finish them up while quarantined.  Or, if you are like me, you have simply just 

started more and have added to your number of UFOs.  A recent social media contest had 

the quilter claiming 104 WHIPS or works in progress and the winner had guessed 103 

whereas, my entry guess was 13.  Good thing, as I would have just won another project to 

finish, right!  For our 2020 Round Tuit Program, you will submit a list of projects that were 

started prior to 2020 and you have since finished.  Please email me at 

quiltntherapy@gmail.com a list of qualifying quilt projects.  Use a subject line of CHQG 

Round Tuit.  The deadline to report your Round Tuit is December 5, 2020.   There are prizes 

to be had!  We will put participants names in for a random drawing. 

Di Wilsey Geer 

 

A Note from Jeannie Smith 
 
There aren’t enough words to 
express my gratitude to you 
at CHQ for your expressions 
of support by your calls, 
cards, visits, magazines, food 
– etc. 
 
So much encouragement. 
 
Thank you for everything and 
your continued prayers as I 
go through life with multiple 
myeloma. 
 
You are the best. 
Sincerely 
Jeannie 

mailto:quiltntherapy@gmail.com
https://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Donna D. 

3 Quilts from Cynthia 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Community Quilts 
 

Community Quilts finished 9 quilts this month (3 baby quilts, 2 lap, & 4 twin quilts). 

Many more are in progress. Char can use more! Thanks for all who helped! It takes lots 

of us to do it!  Donna Dolan 

 

Community quilts delivered during September 2020 

 

Goodwill Industries requested 11 quilts appropriate for 18-19-year-old men and 

women.  Goodwill staff members work with assisting young people who must come out 

of foster care in transitioning to their new independent lives. They assist the young 

people with housing, school, transportation such as helping them with getting a driver’s 

license, and in any way that Goodwill can provide support. Each young man and woman 

will get a community quilt as he or she moves from foster care.  We delivered eight 

quilts to Goodwill and will deliver the remaining three when I get them from Donna at 

the end of the month.  Goodwill staff is incredibly grateful for our gifts.  Char Nolan 

 

https://www.sewcenter.com/


CHQ Garage Sale on 9/26/20 
 

Thank you, Deb, for allowing us to have this at Little Bear.  It looked so nice and 
organized for the customers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


